Eightmile River Wild & Scenic Coordinating Committee
Meeting minutes, July 22, 2019, 5:00 - 7:00 PM, Lyme Town Hall

Committee and Staff Members Present:
Anthony Irving (ERWSCC Chair, Town of Lyme)
Pat Young (ERWSCC Program Director)
Riley Dougherty (ERWSCC Administrative Assistant)
Mary Augustiny (Town of East Haddam)
Kim Barber-Bradley (Town of Salem)
David Bingham (Salem Land Trust)
Rich Chyinski (Salem Land Trust)
Bernie Gillis (Town of East Haddam)
Marilyn Gleeson (East Haddam Land Trust)
Anthony Griggs (Town of Salem)
David Gumbart (The Nature Conservancy)
Parker Lord (Town of Lyme)
Sue Merrow (Town of East Haddam)
Ed Natoli (Town of Salem)
Rob Smith (East Haddam Land Trust)
Eric Thomas (State of CT  DEEP)
Melvin Woody (Lyme Land Trust)

Call to Order:
Chairman Anthony Irving called the meeting to order at 5:02 PM.

Minutes, June 3, 2019:
Minutes were accepted, as presented.  Motion to accept, Rob Smith; Second, Mary Augustiny.  Motion approved.

Discussion: Office Space in Hadlyme:
Pat Young reported she and Tony Irving met with Lyme Land Conservation Trust representatives to explore a possible office space at the Hadlyme Four Corners location.  Structures on site likely need improvement or replacement.  Having enough storage and meeting space is important.  Site is much closer to the watershed than the current UConn Extension location in Haddam, but still just outside the watershed.  While a new building may be planned, that would be no sooner than two years out, and then the owners would likely request at least a  two year commitment.  Young stated that ERWSCC previously discussed an amount of around $500 when considering the Baker Lane house for office space, but she could look at budget again.  ERWSCC could afford more, but it may come at a cost to another program, like community grants.  It was discussed that as the primary organization looking at this space, it is the Lyme Land Conservation Trust that will likely need to make its own decision(s) first, before ERWSCC could commit to anything.  The person interested in purchasing the property has indicated a willingness to design and pay for some parts of renovations or new building.  A question on cell and high-speed internet availability was raised.   David Bingham mentioned that the Burnham Brook Preserve of The Nature Conservancy may also be available as an office space; its location is in the middle of the watershed and could facilitate partnerships.  While in the watershed, the house at Burnham Brook is still somewhat remote.  Having TNC and/or other partners utilizing the space would make it more attractive.  Melvin Woody agreed, based on experience with the Gateway Commission, that shared office space can be valuable for all groups involved.  Irving asked several Committee members to volunteer to help continue the search for new office space and be willing to participate in further discussions.  Rob Smith and Ed Natoli will assist.  


Project Opportunities Discussion:
Young reviewed potential projects, all of which were included in a summary sent to Committee members prior to the meeting.  
1.  Denison Pequotsepos Nature Center, plan to work with Salem Elementary School, $8550: Natoli stated this project would highlight to the Town of Salem the value of having ERWSCC (and partners) involvement in Town.  42 total program sessions planned.  Vote to approve allocation passes.
2.  Muddy Brook boundary survey, $10,000: Smith stated this amount would support survey work on a parcel to be protected by the State DEEP, with state funding providing the balance.  Project would protect water quality and add to the conservation acreage already in the area. Vote to approve allocation passes.
3.  Salem land Trust, trail access improvement and educational signage, $1631:  Parking at site is already available.  Vote to approve allocation passes (abstentions from vote by Salem Land Trust representatives).
4.  Rattlesnake and Turtle inventory project, $10,000:  Money to be used to hire a qualified contractor to search known and presumed locations for eastern timber rattlesnake and state-listed turtle species.  Will also include an educational component.  Vote to approve allocation passes. 
5.  Audubon Connecticut, Lyme Forest Block landowner outreach and forest assessments, $15,000: money will allow Audubon to hire foresters to conduct site assessments on public and private forest land, to make management recommendations to benefit woodland bird species.  Would include training for foresters as well. Young stated that ERWSCC supported the phase I portion of the Audubon project, and thought it was appropriate to also support this second phase.  Vote to approve allocation passes.
6.  Connecticut River Museum, $7000: plan to develop a River Dwellers program designed for elementary or middle school students.  Irving asks if ERWSCC will be credited for its involvement, if program developed by CT River Museum  (yes was the response).  Ideas to incorporate ERWSCC recognition (t-shirts, stickers, etc.) were discussed.  Vote to approve allocation passes.
7.  Mussel survey:  no formal proposal in, but Irving recognized the value in awareness of mussel health as an excellent measurement of water quality.  Will wait for proposal.  No action taken.

Board members agreed to consider further requests via email in the interim time between the next board meeting

Grant Requests and Updates:
Young stated an update to the previously done vernal pool survey would be beneficial.  Support for a Salem Land Trust West Road land protection project would also be valuable.

National Park Service Update: 
Irving noted the upcoming Partnership Wild & Scenic conference in New Jersey. 

Partner Updates:
-  David Gumbart reported The Nature Conservancy has a delay in a septic system replacement at its Burnham Brook Preserve.  TNC has recently conducted mugwort control at the Ed Bills Dam removal site.
-  Rich Chyinski stated a Salem Land Trust land acquisition project is on hold; working with owners.
-  the East Haddam Land Trust has several projects in the works.
-  no formal report from the Lyme Land Conservation Trust.
[bookmark: _GoBack]-  Eric Thomas stated the DEEP has recently been dealing with blue green algae at Uncas Pond (Nehantic State Forest).  Local citizens have been valuable in communicating status to DEEP.  Outbreak lasted 3 weeks.  Will be looking at this further to see if a possible source can be determined.   

Subcommittee Discussion/Updates:
Owing to time spent for Project Opportunity discussion, no formal report of sub-committees was given.  Brief mention of conducting programs with Mystic Aquarium.

Old/New Business:
Smith reported the state bridge project at the top of Chapman Falls, at Devils Hopyard State Park, was moving along nicely.  An end of August completion date is hoped for.

Adjournment:
The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Irving at 6:59 PM.

Respectfully submitted, David Gumbart, ERWSCC Secretary
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